United States Department of the Interior
NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

Alaska Region
240 West 5™ Avenue, Room 114
Anchorage, Alaska 99501

IN REPLY REFER TO:

L7617 (AKRO-RER)

Environmental Assessment
Public Review Period through September 30, 2008

Dear Reviewer:

The National Park Service (NPS) is considering an adaptive management plan to control
invasive plants in Alaska National Park System units. An environmental assessment was
written to evaluate the environmental effects of the proposed action plan and the no-action
alternative. The NPS goal is to manage invasive plants in a manner to prevent adverse
impacts to park resources and values while minimizing adverse impacts of the management
efforts. The NPS needs a long-term management strategy to avoid invasive plant
establishment and expansion on local or landscape levels as seen elsewhere in the nation.

The proposed Invasive Plant Management Plan (IPMP) would address invasive plant
infestations in National Park System units throughout the Alaska Region. Invasive plants
are defined as non-native plant species whose introduction does or is likely to cause
economic or environmental harm or harm to human health. The IPMP uses a decision flow
chart to select appropriate plant control methods, including physical (pulling, digging,
burial, mowing, cutting, burning, and other heat treatments) and chemical (herbicide)
treatments to eradicate or contain invasive plant infestations. Herbicides would only be
used in small quantities and over small areas to control invasive plants not responding to
physical control methods. The no-action alternative would continue to use only physical
control methods to control invasive plant infestations, whether or not they are effective.

Public comments are requested on the environmental assessment through September 30,
2008. To comment, please visit http://parkplanning.nps.gov, or write to the address above.
If you have questions about the EA, please contact Bud Rice, Environmental Protection
Specialist, at (907) 644-3530 or by email at Bud Rice@nps.gov.

Sincerely,

prtrze

Vic Knox
Acting Regional Director



